## CENTRAL ASIA MISSION SCHOOL





12/31/24

Dear praying friends,



I want to give an update on my most recent trip to Kyrgyzstan. I spent almost the entire month of November visiting church plants and teaching in the Bible school in Bishkek. During the seminar, I taught for about 6 hours on the history of Islam in contrast with the certainty of our faith. A little over a year

ago, I felt the Lord impressing on me to dig deep into Islam. I resisted initially because I felt that it would be difficult to teach anything new to these saints most of whom were raised Muslim. I could not have been more wrong.

Over the last few trips, I taught a few lessons on the subject and was surprised at how many people said they learned something new and helpful. This time I decided to go all in. Despite my worries, this seminar was very well received. Several of the local evangelists asked for copies of my slides so they can teach these lessons in the church plants.



I also had the privilege to teach on creation in the kids Sunday school class. In spite of how much I love teaching in the Seminar, teaching the kids is still my favorite thing to do.

Often when doing the Lord's work, you know you're on the right path

based on how hard the devil comes after you. And boy did he ever! I was in an accident totaling my car a few days before I was scheduled to fly and shortly after arriving, I came down with a



bad case of salmonella. By the grace of God it cleared up the night before the seminar started.

I've got big plans for 2025. Things are falling into place to make it possible to relocate there more permanently. Of course, one of the

greatest needs is as always, funding. Many of you already support the ministry monthly and for that I am deeply grateful. But over and above financial support, the greatest need is prayer. Thank you all for praying faithfully.

Pray with me that the Lord would help me accomplish His will in central Asia during the coming year.

Serving Him until He comes,

Scott

